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Metro District Energy System Advisory Board
Regularly Scheduled Meeting of

February 18, 2016

Minutes of Meeting

The meeting was held at the Energy Generation Facility at 90 Peabody Street Nashville, TN 37210

Facilitators: Harry Ragsdale, DES Project Contract Administrator and Kevin Jacobs, Thermal
Engineering Group

Board Members Present: Board Members not Present:

Brian Taylor Yuri Cunza
Alan Robertson Tom Turner
Tom Eddlemon (on behalf of Talia Lomax-O’dneal) Nancy Whittemore
Jim Thiltgen (on behalf of James Harbison) Richard Fletcher
Glenn Mohan Talia Lomax-O’dneal

James Harbison
Freddie O’Connell

Others Present:
Tim Hestle, CNE
Kevin Jacobs, TEG
Bob Lackey, DES Liaison
Harry Ragsdale, TEG
Jamie Hunter, DES Advisory Board Secretary

The meeting was called to order by the Vice Chair Brian Taylor and began at 10:05 A.M.

There being no additions, comments or edits to the minutes, Vice Chair made a motion to approve, it was
seconded. The Board voted and approved the November 19, 2015 minutes.

Mr. Ragsdale starts with review of Customer Sales. Mr. Ragsdale discussed Cost Comparison table for
energy consumption and cost for the previous 12 months. Mr. Ragsdale stated there has been a significant
decrease in the consumption of steam. Steam consumption had a reduction of 8 % in the private sector, 17%
in State sector, and 25% in the Metro sector. As noted in previous meetings the change in the unit price/cost
is primarily due to a decrease in consumption. For chilled water there was an increase in the private sector,
the State sector was about the same and chilled water consumption was slightly less for the Metro sector.
The overall consumption was about an 18% decrease for steam and about 1/2% increase for chilled water.

Mr. Jacobs continued with Historic DES Expenses, Revenues and MFA. There was a 1.9% increase in
expenses and a 3.2% increase in revenues. The revenue increase was largely due to the addition and sales
to new customers Music City Center (MCC) and Nashville Hyatt.








